A/S Robert L. Bock, Section I, Perrin Field, Sherman, Texas.

Dear Bob:

I am mighty glad to get your letter of October 6 and to know that you feel as you do. I think you are assuming the most workable and sensible plan for a happy and an intelligent existence.

I was glad to know about your mother and your sister. Write me and give me your mother's initials and address. I would like to write her a letter. I feel as if I know the whole family, because I remember a wonderful letter that she wrote you after you had loaned some dupe Delta Tau Delta pledge some of Mom's and Pop's money. I am sure that you will agree with me in my believe that she is a very wonderful mother.

I was at Tulsa but did not get to see you. I am sorry. I went down Wednesday night, substituting for Mr. Ernie Quigley who was speaking at his regular broadcast that night and could not get to Tulsa for the Thursday night meeting. Therefore I substituted for him in three or four mass meeting speaking dates. Mrs. Allen accompanied me and we stayed over for the game and came home Sunday morning. I saw Don Diehl and had a good visit with him. He is coming back November 1 to the medical school.

While we were in Tulsa Mrs. Allen and I went to see "Since You Went Away." It was a great picture, Bob, and I know what you mean. "Dragonseed" was here in Lawrence but I failed to see it. I have only been to this one movie in three months.

Don't worry about my polities, Bob. I have my ideas and so have you, but that will not estop us from discussing everything in a friendly fashion.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.